

Faculty Senate Talking Points, October 24, 2023, Meeting #10

- UOPX Survey. Faculty Senate approved the survey as proposed by the task force. It is attached
 to the binder for this meeting. The survey is likely to attract a significant amount of interest.
 Please do not include any identifying information about yourselves, your units, or others.
 Note: the survey in the binder is a draft. The modalities of distribution have not yet been
 worked out.
- **CAPE.** Continuing Adult and Professional Education (CAPE) is an organizational unit that provides services to non-traditional education programs providers. Vice Provost for Digital Learning Ken Udas spoke to Senate about a three-year pilot program to start in early 2024.
- Parking. Links to useful parking information, provided by Steve Mills Director, Parking and Transportation Services and Tao Xing, Chair of Parking Committee. Survey Parking and Transportation Services conducted in 2020 of peer-institution parking permit pricing: https://www.uidaho.edu/-/media/Uldaho-Responsive/Files/infrastructure/Parking/future-plans/peer-institution-permit-prices-fy18.pdf Link to the Budget Books pages for Auxiliary Services; Parking and Transportation Services begins on page 56. <a href="https://www.uidaho.edu/anxiliary Enterprise Budget Book Excluding Athletics (uidaho.edu/anxiliary Enterprise Budget Book Excluding Athletics (uidaho
- **Campus safety.** A list of safety resources, provided by Dean of Students Blaine Eckles, is being distributed with these talking points.

Important Dates:

• The All Employee Required Training must be completed by November 1, 2023.

All Faculty Senate agendas (including attachments and supporting documents) and meeting minutes are made available on the new Senate webpage: https://www.uidaho.edu/governance

Remember to share this email with faculty and staff in your colleges

Check the Faculty Senate website. Please send your questions, concerns, and feedback.